Dear Prof. NAME,

I'm writing you about the political prosecution of the #UCLA5, now on trial in Superior Court in West LA.  This case tests a new UCLA Policy for “events that trigger protest” and will set a dangerous precedent: enabling the University to shut down ANTI-fascist speech while rolling out the red carpet for government officials.  

Your voice is needed: to speak out in support of the #UCLA5 and demand the charges be dropped.

The #UCLA5 are members of Refuse Fascism and the Revolution Club who are being criminally charged for speaking out during a speech by Treasury Secretary Steve Mnuchin in February 2018.  Watch the video of this HERE.  The defendants are on trial for criminal misdemeanor charges with some facing up to 3 months and others facing over 2 years in jail. (One of the defendants in the same case is also being charged for speaking loudly in an event with Chicago Mayor Rahm Emanuel who was instrumental in the cover-up of the police murder of Laquan McDonald.)

While universities have spent 100s of 1000s of dollars protecting the free speech of fascists, speaking out against fascism is being criminalized.  In March, Trump signed an Executive Order aimed at carving out more space for fascist speakers and giving backing to a movement of Nazi youth.  As you know, professors are reported by right-wing students, amplified by hysterical fascist media unleashing a swarm of internet trolls—all working to drive critical thinking out of academia. Evolution, climate science, the truth about American history and its role in the world today, Ethnic Studies and anything evidence based are under assault.  Instead of saying NO, the universities are facilitating the suppression of dissent and normalizing a fascist remaking of the country.

Stand up against this.
WHAT YOU CAN DO:
- Make a public statement.  Join Cornel West, Yusef Salaam, Bill Ayers and others in demanding the charges against the #UCLA5 be dropped, tag @RevClub_LA or @RefuseFacismLA

- Post the attached sign on your door/bulletin board.

- Call or write UCLA Administrators, asking them to make a public statement that they want these charges dropped: Chancellor Gene Block, 310.825.2151; Mick Deluca, Assistant Vice Chancellor, Campus Life, UCLA Student Affairs, mdeluca@saonet.ucla.edu, 310.206.1753; Kris Kaupalolo, Assistant Director, Student Organizations, Leadership and Engagement, kkaupalolo@saonet.ucla.edu, 310.825.4253

- Demand City Attorney @Mike_Feuer Drop the Charges! Call 213.978.8100

- Donate to the Refuse Fascism legal defense, including urgently needed travel funds at donate.refusefascism.org

- Pack the courtroom and stay tuned for trial updates: Airport Courthouse Dept 90, 11701 S. La Cienega (Just south of Imperial Hwy/105 Freeway). Stay tuned at @revclub_la or @refusefascismla

- Spread THIS video on social media.

- Send students to court and have the defendants speak in your class, in person or via skype.

- Let's talk about what ideas you have, and how this case can spread throughout society over the next few days.

While the Trump/Pence fascist regime threatens Civil War in the face of impeachment, guts the rule of law and civil liberties, rules through open terror and violence, unleashing fascist mobs, the question is more urgently posed than ever: Which side are YOU on?

I look forward to hearing back, and hope you will raise your voice!

Best,

PS Here's the most recent press release with more details on the case and here is a fact sheet on this and the #Freeway9 case.  Please write or call with any further questions.

